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Class 03 shunts the Spillers yard in Birkenhead back in the blue era
Meetings up to Monday 23rd September
Our ‘Group outing’ took us to Leamington Spa for the International N Gauge Show courtesy of Dave Gibbons from the Chester “C” Group, whose car could more comfortably accommodate Barry, John, Norman and Ian than Ian’s car.

The big news there was the announcement by Dave Jones of a new company DJ Models, which would produce locos in ‘N’, ‘00’ and’0’.



Meetings up to Monday 9th December
Work on the layout continues with detailing the streets and trackside. Kevin brought in one of the two control panels he has assembled that allow (I think!) 18 trains to be held in the fiddle yards. It is now a case of deciding where to fit them to the baseboards and wiring in connector plugs between the panels and the layout. I think Kevin is intending to get ’D’ type plugs with 25 connections.

Ian has started work on the ‘seaside’ and after some consultation with other members of the group, which now includes Dan, a trainee engineer, the front boards are beginning to take shape. A rough sketch of what Ian proposes is shown below and, as he will miss the next meeting as it clashes with the North Wales meeting and the hall will be closed on 23rd & 30th of December, he will not be back at Wrexham until Monday 6th January 2014 – weather permitting, when a deal of progress should have been made.
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The top board fronts the quarry end of the layout and continues the gravel chutes onto a jetty and thence to the ship (which will have operating hatch covers.
The next board fronts the centre of the layout below the station.

The final board is at the right hand end of the layout and Ian is toying with the idea of a narrow gauge line using T Gauge track representing the tourist attraction that operated at Colwyn Bay in steam years.
Meetings on Mondays weekly from 7ish at Percy Road, Wrexham
























